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Holy Days of Obligation: 

7:15am & 6pm 
 

Confession offered 30 min. before 
all Masses or by appointment 

+++ 
 

 

 

 
 

Weddings: Please inquire 6 months 
prior to intended date. 

 
Schola: Thursdays after 6 PM Mass 
Choir: Sundays after 11:30 AM Mass 
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BULLETIN WEEK 38 

2016               

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions 

Sun. Sept 25 19
th

 Sunday after Pentecost (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:00 am 

11:30 am 
Pro Populo 

Ludwik Kozloski, Jr. 

Mon. Sept 26 St. Jean Brebeuf, Isaac Jogues & Comp., Mm. (3
rd

 cl.) 

7:15 am In  Gratitude for Friendship of Angels and Saints 

Tues. Sept 27  S.S. Cosmas & Damian, Martyrs (3
rd

 cl.) 

7:15 am In Gratitude for the Sufferings of Christ 

Wed. Sept 28 St. Wenceslaus, Duke & Martyr (3
rd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm In Gratitude for Our Crosses 

Thurs. Sept 29 Dedication of St. Michael the Archangel (1
st
 cl.)   

7:00 am 

6:00 pm 
Celebrant’s Intention 

The Grace to See Our Nothingness 

Fri. Sept 30 St. Jerome, Priest, Confessor & Doctor (3
rd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm For the Gift of Time 

Sat. Oct 1  St. Remigus, Bishop (4
th

 cl.) 

8:00 am  In Reparation for Neglect of Religious Vocations 

Sun. Oct 2 20
th

 Sunday after Pentecost (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:00 am 

11:30 am  
Pro Populo 

In Reparation for the Sins of Our Nation. 

 

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available 

in the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is 

received on the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond 

‘Amen’. Chapel veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If 

you would like to register to join the community, fill out a census form, 

found on the table in the back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera. 

 

By the Numbers For the Week of September 11, 2016  

Sunday Mass: Attendance: 7:00 am: 44       11:30 am: 128     Total: 172          

Collections:  Reg.: $2,817.64      OLGS: $585.00       Total: $3,402.64 

Daily Mass attendance for week: 80      Confessions for week: 37 

 
Propers for Today’s Mass: Propers for the 19

th
 Sunday after Pentecost begin on 

page 389 of the Campion Missal/Hymnal. 

 

Seminary Collection: You’re still able to contribute to OLG Seminary. Father 

will wait till the 9/26 to send the contribution check to the Fraternity. 



Building Fund Collection: second collection for Sunday September 25 is the St. 

John the Baptist Latin Mass Building Fund. Please be generous. 

 

Life Chain Sunday is today at the intersection of Bowman and Chenal Parkway. 

We have our usual assignment of standing on the sidewalk in front of Centennial 

Bank facing Bowman. We are allowed to park our cars in the bank parking lot. The 

event begins at 2:00 pm and ends at 3:00 pm.  If you have never attended, we 

encourage you to come out and publicly make a stand against the innocent killing 

of babies. 

 

Faith Formation Class at Immaculate Conception Church. Please join Marlana 

Grant and Ramona Bourdo this September as they discuss “How to Listen when 

God is Speaking/ A Guide for Modern Day Catholics” by Fr. Mitch Pacwa, SJ. 

Contact person: Ramona Bourdo at 831-5040. 

 

Priestly Fall Absences: Fr. Orlowski is away from September 18 through October 

13 to sub in Tulsa, to visit his mother and sub in Scranton. Fr. Magiera leaves 

October 17 for the FSSP Fall meeting and will return October 20. Fr. Orlowski 

then leaves again on October 20 to return October 25. Fr. Magiera then leaves 

again to baptize a baby out of state, but will return October 31. Mass cancellations, 

if any, will be announced with ample notice, but Mass intentions will be honored 

as scheduled.  

 

Asking all of you again: Service to your community can take forms other than 

that of making monetary contributions. Yes, these are needed, to be sure, but there 

is another way Father mentions every once in a while, namely “Stewardship in 

Action.” Doing is just as important as giving. Men are needed for the schola and 

ladies of all ages for the choir. 

 

Rummage Sale: Our Lady of Good Counsel Church in Little Rock will hold its 

annual rummage sale on October 7 – 9. A Pre-sale (cost $5.00) will be held on 

Friday Oct. 7, 5 to 8 pm. No admission fee for Sat. Oct. 8, 8:00 am to 4:00 pm. 

Half-price sale Sunday Oct. 9:00 am to 2:00 pm. 

 

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions: 

For the living: June Gardner (health), Gary Crouch (health), Members of the 

Kozlowski families, Jolanta Widuch, Linda Barry (health), Crawford Family, Peter 

Orlowski Family, Penny Witter (health), Gail Demerest (health), Eric Couron 

Family (Special Intention), Gerald Spencer (health), Leonard Bradberry (health). 

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, Janet Sorrels, David 

Crockett, Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. Kordsmeier, Scott 

Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, John Tully, Ron 
Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, Billy-Joe Campbell, James 

Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, Bonnie McDonald, 

Marie Honeycutt, Catherine Sparks, Carolyn Bruich, Earl Bradberry, Fr. Venantius 

Preske, Joseph Max Bulmanski, Rachel Taylor, Betty-Jo Clayton, Bunny Hart. 



Dear Community Members, 

We are coming up on the end of September. Again, I ask myself, were does the 

time go? It seems that days pass without registering. Really! Last Saturday I 

woke up and I had to lie there and think, “what day is it today?” When I woke 

up Sunday, I was totally convinced that it was Saturday. Anyway, time 

continues to fly. The last of my Summer tan is all but gone. 

You know that our bulletin is usually prepared on Wednesdays. Sometimes, the 

bulletin work is postponed, for this reason or that. This week, we follow our 

normal custom. Though I’m sure it will pass without notice, Fall officially 

begins tomorrow. I certainly wish that the temperature would take the hint. But, 

I’d be willing to bet that we’ll still have 80˚ days through October and into 

November. Imagine taking a dip in the pool on Thanksgiving Day! 

The time of priestly absences has begun. Father Orlowski returned to the 

rectory rather late Sunday night and left on Monday – albeit later than he liked, 

but, still, he left. Of course, we all want to do the bulk of our traveling during 

the day. He just wasn’t able to leave as early as he wished. I know that he plans 

on visiting his mother in her new home in Virginia before continuing on to 

Scranton, where he’ll be substituting for Father Zepeda. Father Zepeda is 

Pastor of St. Michael the Archangel. St. Michael was my first assignment after 

ordination. I was assistant to Father Carl Gismondi. A year later, Father was set 

to go and do some advanced studies and the outgoing Superior General 

intended that I remain as Pastor. But, there was the General Chapter that year 

and the incoming Superior General decided to send me to Indianapolis instead. 

The rest is history. But St. Michael is a lovely little Gothic gem of a church. 

Anyway, I’ll be holding down the fort by my lonesome until Father returns. It’s 

funny, for most of my adult life, I’ve lived alone. But now, after having Father 

Orlowski as a house-mate for a little over a year now, it seems a bit strange to 

be alone again. Oh, I’m sure I’ll quickly get used to being on my own again, 
but, for now, I kind of miss him. 

Our first Fall Holy Day comes up this week, the Feast of St. Michael the 

Archangel. The plan is, as is our habit, to have 7:15AM Low Mass and 6PM 

Sung Mass. However, let’s wait till we carve that in stone, shall we? Why? 

Well, I have my first meeting with Fathers Vu and Chan, later today actually. 

We’re to “go over” scheduling. There should be no problem since there’s 

usually nothing for St. Patrick Thursday evenings. But as the saying goes, 
“whatever can go wrong, will.” Let’s hope not, my children and my friends. 

Father Magiera 


